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ITEM 8 

OFFICE OF THE CITY MANAGER 

CITY OF DES MOINES, IOWA 
  

  
SYNOPSIS —  
  
The City of Des Moines and the Iowa Department of Transportation (IDOT) 
have negotiated an addendum to the Predesign Agreement (Agreement No. 
2001-P-028) design and reconstruction of Interstate 235, from the west city 
limits to the north city limits.  In accordance with this agreement, IDOT will 
design and construct the I-235 related sanitary sewer relocations and storm 
sewer outlet work as part of the I-235 project.  City personnel or contracted 
consultants will perform the inspection and materials testing for the I-235 
related sanitary sewer relocation and storm sewer outlet work. 
  
  
FISCAL IMPACT —  
  
The I-235 Predesign Agreement between the City and IDOT (Agreement No. 
2001-P-028, dated October 9, 2000) provides for the City to repay IDOT a 
maximum of $12.7 million (with approximately $3.6 million Federal offset), 
commencing in fiscal year 2007-08, for City-owned sewer relocation work 
included as part of Interstate 235.  The actual cost of City inspection and 
materials testing of sanitary sewer relocation and storm sewer outlet work will 
be credited by IDOT to the City’s 2007-08 financial obligation as referenced in 
Predesign Agreement No. 2001-P-028. 
  
  
RECOMMENDATION — 
  
Approval. 
  
  
BACKGROUND — 
  
On August 31, 2000 by Roll Call No. 00-3634, the City Council approved a 
Predesign Agreement (Agreement No. 2001-P-028) with IDOT for the design 
and reconstruction of Interstate 235, from the west city limits to the north city 
limits.  The City and IDOT have negotiated an addendum to the Predesign 
Agreement.  In accordance with this agreement, IDOT will design and construct 
the I-235 related sanitary sewer relocations and storm sewer outlet work as 
part of the I-235 project.  The City will perform inspection and materials 
testing.  The City will submit documented itemized billings to IDOT for the 
sanitary and storm sewer inspection and material testing services, and the 
IDOT will credit the City’s 2007-08 financial obligation as referenced in the 
previously executed Predesign Agreement No. 2001-P-028. 
  
  



  


